
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees  
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: August 15, 2023 
Re: Proposed project updates in excess of $250,000 
 
 
Project updates over $250,000 must be reviewed and approved by the Board of Trustees in accordance with 
Board Policy FG 6.00. The enclosed spreadsheet provides this reporting period’s proposed project updates over 
$250,000 for your review. For each proposed project update, the spreadsheet lists at least the project, location of 
project, contractor for the project, total update amount, budget, fund source, goods and/or services needed to 
complete the project, and reasoning for the update. If approved, the applicable project update and/or purchase 
order will be executed and issued.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Board of Trustees approves the listed project updates of more than $250,000, as presented.  
 
 
 


